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Please see the “Regions” section in this newsletter for details of Regional Christmas meetings being held in December.

President’s Message
Greetings;
 
I trust you all had a pleasant summer and a rewarding Thanksgiving
 
As I compose this message I am still in a mild state of euphoria over the successful rescue of the miners in Chile .What an astounding testimonial to the strength of the human spirit. I would imagine we all hope that we would show the same fortitude were we in similar circumstances.
 
Back to earth! Our Pension Fund continues among the top performers albeit that it is still in deficit. My conversations with Human Resources indicates that Allstream is steadily increasing it's position in the market and most recently cutting costs by downsizing floor space at Metro Centre, Toronto. They have accomplished this by having many staff share office space and working from home two or three days per week.

As I reported last time, the parent company, Manitoba Telecom, restructured its’ share dividend rate .This seems to be working, as the stock price has now edged above the $29.00 mark.

Unfortunately, Pension meetings with MTS take place in early May and November, which does not coincide with the deadline for this newsletter. We meet with MTS and the Union reps again on Nov 9/10 and will have up to date information for the Directors’ meeting in December. That info will also be made available to your district reps at that time.

I will also be meeting with the Great West Life on Nov 9/10 with respect to our Benefit Plans. These meetings occur every three months and the last one, in August, revealed no surprises. Our use of the plan is within average for other plans and drugs still consume better that 80% of the claims.

The plea to members in Quebec to join their provincial plan in order to defray costs to our own plan was quite succesful. Almost immediately 75% of those not in RAMQ joined and it is expected more will do so .
 
On behalf of your Directors, Representatives and Assistants I take this opportunity to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year
 
Yours
Norm Hobbs
President
 
Regions
Editors note:  Suggest you read the excellent Alberta Regional Report carefully. It contains valuable information that is applicable to all our members.
Maritime
The annual Maritime MTS / Allstream Pensioners meeting was held in Truro on Oct 5th,  2010. 
Attendance was the best to date, with pensioners from both Nova Scotia and New Brunswick.
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Left to Right – Ray Goyetche, Wally Robinson, Bryant Freeman, Arnold Henderson, Lorne Gregan, Doug Wood, Phil Cox. Ray Solomon, Dave Branscombe, John Miller, Laurie Hingley, Ken Proctor, Hubert Laforte, Gary Dunnett, Bill Curry, Herb McFarlane, Charlie Nakel, Jim Wasson, Dan MacCracken, Travis McCluskey,
These meetings are informal with much reminiscing, and while these pensioners were spread across 3 provinces, in fact they worked closely together for more than 30 years.

It was noted that Bernie MacDonald and Bob Noble are presently in the hospital and both were wished a speedy recovery by all.

Quebec 
The 2010 Quebec Regional meeting was held in Montreal on Oct.13/2010.  Eighteen retirees attended.

 Marc Vardon arrived just as the meeting ended. He then proceeded to show-off his new set of wheels--A deluxe VOLVO (quite a positive outlook for a retiree, while many of us won’t  buy 'GREEN' bananas anymore!!)

 Concerns were of a general nature, with no major items to discuss.  A few moments of silence was dedicated to the list of retirees who are no longer with us.

 It was sadly noted that Pascal  'Pat' Pellin who was a regular attendee every year was absent. Pat passed away several weeks ago
 He will be missed.

 Because of several complaints about the quality of the food at the LAVAL Restaurant location last year, it was voted that the CHRISTMAS luncheon be held at:
 
Restaurant Vichy
7205 Newman Blvd.
Lasalle QC.
 
Date:Wednesday, December 15, 2010, at 12 noon.
 
Come on out and join your old friends for lunch and a social afternoon. I am sure we all have good stories to tell. As usual we will have the Christmas Draw, which should help some people's afternoon be even more enjoyable.
 
                                           -30-
Frank Massarelli, Quebec Regional Chairman
Ottawa                           

 This years Christmas Luncheon will be held at Robbies, 1531 St Laurent Blvd. December 23rd at 12:00 noon. If you are

 planning to attend please call or email Norm Czepiela to arrange your reservation as this event is always sold out.

The fall retirees luncheon was held at Robbies on September 30th and was well attended with approximately 22 members showing up. The most senior member there was 84 years young, he had worked for the company 43 years (unbelievable) and retired in 1984, making this his 26th year in retirement. To quote him “I’ve been supported by the pension system the all this time”. For interest sake I asked him how much his pension payment was now, and he replied just over $1000.00 per month. 
The most junior member at the party was myself (Bob Carmichael) and I have been retired 9 months. I have a long way to go to catch up to this  gentleman..
Interest

I could talk about a lot of things . One crazy one is about the family of beavers that decided to build themselves a home behind my place in Williamsburg Ontario (why did they have to pick my place doggone it ). 
I have been managing my forest for 31 years. They decided to move in and cut about 25 big poplars, after all they have to eat also. They cut the best ones the tallest, the juiciest. They chewed one from the top to the bottom. When they had it on the ground, they must have been hungry poor things,  this tree is about 60 feet no kidding . I was wondering how they carried the branches south to their location. They are incredible animals, for they actually dug themselves a channel about 4 feet wide and 2 feet deep with their feet, and they floated the branches on that channel to their site. I have to find the actual site of their house, it has to be south of my place. It could be a long walk and it’s wet but I will let you know what happens. I have a soft heart for animals even beavers., so I might let them live there and study their lifestyle it should be very interesting. 

This should be a classic confrontation alright. There should be more development very soon. I am at the cottage right now, and as soon as I am back, I will check the progress of those critters. I cut wood for the winter there, and you could honestly say that I now have helpers. I have to think about all this is it a fair trade off, or do I decide to make beaver coats out of them.That is the question. I have been at the back again upon my return from the cottage . The critters have cut more poplars, they are advancing north. It’s an invasion, they are laying the  forest to waste. I will have lots of wood this winter, they are not touching cedars, elms, oaks or maples. They have a ferocious appetite, I still haven’t seen any of them they must be working at night. I might have to trap them, they are doing a tremendous amount of damage. 
It is time now to put your bid in for a genuine Williamsburg beaver coat. Depending on how many there, are but it is going to be luxurious and shiny judging by the quality of bark they are eating. I still haven t gone far enough to see the dam they are building, the water is high and deep. I just might have to use a canoe or wait till it freezes over , for then it will be easy to cover the distance. 
Follow the saga of the lost beavers in the next article .

Submitted by
Robert Filiou Ottawa
Ontario
The Ontario Regional Christmas meeting will be held at the Fraternal Order of the Eagles Club, 17 Elm Street in Toronto on Wednesday December 8th, 2010 at 12:00 Noon. Elm Street runs west from Yonge Street, two short blocks north of the Dundas Street Subway station. The entrance to the club is at street level making for easy access.

This is an opportunity to exchange Christmas greetings with many of your former co-workers and friends. We look forward to seeing you at the meeting.
Prairie

Well summer is winding down on the prairies, the leaves are being raked, and I miss the smell of burning leaves in the fall.  Too bad that most cities have banned it, but I love composting them too.  It gives me great pleasure to create something good out of something that would just go to the local landfill.

The Prairie Region held their golf tournament on August 19th at the LaVerendrye Golf Club in LaBroquerie, MB. The weather was ideal and everyone enjoyed the day. This year we played a best ball, Texas scramble, so everyone would have an equal chance to play each shot and participate fully. The winning team was a father and son combination of Ray Machan, Jordan Machan, Barry Johnson  and David Johnson.  The remainder of the teams were drawn out of a hat for prizes, so, in effect everyone else came second.

I would like to thank the Pensioner’s Association for their financial contribution, the local MTS Allstream office for prize donations, and Jim Glasier, Joe Capka and Randy Burkett for their contributions as well.  I’d also like to thank John Hemmerling for taking the photos of all the festivities.

Closest to the hole prizes were awarded to Jeff Sawler and  Randy Boulay.

Some of us are still golfing and hope that the golf season extends into November, just like it did last year.

I’d just like to remind all of our Manitoba members to make sure they are  registered with the provincial Pharmacare program.  Even though it is income based and doesn’t kick in until your deductible is reached, Great West Life may deny you coverage under our plan if you haven’t registered.  If you have any questions, please call Fred Perchaluk at 204-224-2958.

Our monthly meetings resumed on September 15th. The meeting was well attended, and it was good to see our old friend Emil Sohor there.  Emil is still recovering from a serious car accident and is now doing well and getting around.

Remember, we meet each month at the St. James Legion, 1755 Portage Avenue in Winnipeg at 12 noon.  So, those of you who haven’t been out for a while come on down and see us.

Our annual Christmas luncheon will be held on December 15th at the Legion, so come out, join us for lunch and some Christmas cheer.  NO RSVP is required.  Just show up.  The more the merrier.

Fred Perchaluk

Prairie Regional Chairman 

Alberta
A light Alberta Moment:

A group of 15-year-old girlfriends discussed where to meet for dinner. Finally, they agreed to meet at the Dairy Queen next to the Ocean View Restaurant because they had only $6.00 among them and Jimmy Johnson, the cute boy in Social Studies, lived on that street.

10 years later, the group of 25-year-old girlfriends discussed where to meet for dinner.  Finally, they agreed to meet at the Ocean View Restaurant because the drinks were cheap, the restaurant offered free snacks, the band was good, there was no cover charge, and there were lots of cute guys.

10 years later, the group of 35-year-old girlfriends discussed where to meet for dinner.  Finally, they agreed to meet at the Ocean View Restaurant because the atmosphere was good, it was right near the gym and, if they went late enough, there wouldn't be too many whiny little kids.

10 years later, the group of 45-year-old girlfriends discussed where to meet for dinner.  Finally, they agreed to meet at the Ocean View Restaurant because the martinis were big and the waiters had tight pants and nice buns.

10 years later, the group of 55-year-old girlfriends discussed where to meet for dinner.  Finally, they agreed to meet at the Ocean View Restaurant because the prices were reasonable, the wine list was good, the restaurant had windows that opened (in case of a hot flashes), and fish is good for cholesterol.

10 years later, the group of 65-year-old girlfriends discussed where to meet for dinner.  Finally, they agreed to meet at the Ocean View Restaurant because the lighting was good and the restaurant had an early bird special.

10 years later, the group of 75-years-old girlfriends discussed where to meet for dinner.  Finally, they agreed to meet at the Ocean View Restaurant because the food was not too spicy and the restaurant was handicapped-accessible.

10 years later, the group of 85-years-old girlfriends discussed where to meet for dinner.  Finally, they agreed to meet at the Ocean View Restaurant because they had never been there before.

An Interesting Email
Asparagus  -- Who knew ? 

The writer’s Mom had been taking the full-stalk canned style asparagus that she pureed - 4 tablespoons in the morning and 4 tablespoons later in the day. She did this for over a month. At that time, she was on chemo pills for Stage 3 lung cancer in the pleural area and her cancer cell count went from 386 down to 125 as of this past week. Her oncologist said that she did not need to see him for 3 months. 
  
The Article:  Several years ago, I had a man seeking asparagus for a friend who had cancer.  He gave me a photocopy of an article, entitled, “Asparagus for Cancer” printed in “Cancer News Journal, December 1979”.  I will share it here, just as it was shared with me.  I am a biochemist, and have specialized in the relation of diet to health for over 50 years.  Several years ago, I learned of the discovery of Richard R. Vensal, D.D.S. that asparagus might cure cancer.  Since then, I have worked with him on his project.  We have accumulated a number of favorable case histories. Here are a few examples:
Case No. 1 - A man with  an almost hopeless case of  Hodgkin's disease (cancer of the lymph glands) who was completely incapacitated.  Within 1 year of starting the asparagus therapy, his doctors were unable to detect any signs of cancer and he was back on a schedule of strenuous exercise. 

Case No. 2 – A 68 year-old successful businessman who suffered from bladder cancer for 16 years.  After years of medical treatments, including radiation without improvement, he went on asparagus.  Within 3 months, examinations revealed that his bladder tumor had disappeared and that his kidneys were normal.

Case No. 3 - A man who had lung cancer.  On March 5th 1971, he was put on the operating table where the doctors found lung cancer so widely spread that it was considered to be inoperable.  The surgeons sewed him up and declared his case hopeless.  On April 5th he heard about the Asparagus Therapy and immediately started taking it.  By August, x-rays revealed that all signs of the cancer had disappeared.  Shortly thereafter, he was back to his regular business routine.
 
Case No. 4 - A woman who was troubled for a number of years with skin cancer.  She finally developed different skin cancers which were diagnosed by the acting specialist as advanced.  Within 3 months after starting on asparagus, her skin specialist said that her skin looked fine and that there were no more skin lesions.  This woman also reported that the asparagus therapy cured her kidney disease, which started in 1949.  She had over 10 operations for kidney stones and was receiving government disability payments for an inoperable, terminal, kidney condition. She attributed the kidney cure entirely to the  asparagus. 

I was not surprised at this result as “The elements of Materia  Medica”, edited in 1854 by a Professor at the University of Pennsylvania , stated that asparagus  was used  as a popular remedy for kidney stones. He even referred to experiments, in 1739, on the power of asparagus in dissolving stones. Note the dates! 

For the treatment:  The asparagus should be cooked before using, and therefore canned asparagus is just as good as fresh.  Two leading canners of asparagus, Giant and Stokely, appear not to contain any pesticides or preservatives in their products.

Place the cooked asparagus in a blender, liquefy to make a puree and store in the refrigerator.  Give the patient 4 full tablespoons twice daily, morning and evening.  Patients usually show some improvement in 2 - 4 weeks.  It can be diluted with water and used as a cold or hot drink.  This suggested dosage is based on present experience, but certainly larger amounts can do no harm and may be needed in some cases.  As a biochemist, I am convinced of the old saying that “what cures can prevent”.  Based on this theory, my wife and I have been using asparagus puree as a beverage with our meals.  We take 2 tablespoons diluted in water to suit our taste with breakfast and with dinner.  I take mine hot and my wife prefers hers cold. For years we have made it a practice to have blood samples taken as part of our regular checkups.  The last blood sample, taken by a medical doctor who specializes in the nutritional approach to health, showed substantial improvements in all categories over the last one and we attribute these improvements to nothing but the asparagus drink.  

As a biochemist, I have made an extensive study of all aspects of cancer, and of all the proposed cures.  As a result, I am convinced that asparagus fits in better with the latest theories about cancer. 

Asparagus contains a good supply of protein called histones, which are believed to be active in controlling cell growth.  For that reason, I believe asparagus can be said to contain a substance that I call cell growth normalizer.  That accounts for its action on cancer and in acting as a general body tonic. In any event, regardless of theory, asparagus used as we suggest, is a harmless substance. It had been reported by the US National Cancer Institute that asparagus is the highest tested food containing glutathione, which is considered one of the body's most potent anticarcinogens and antioxidants. 
 
*******************************

This is a repeat from the previous newsletter wherein Bill Mogridge of Calgary advised, with a great deal of regret, that the monthly Thursday get-togethers in Calgary at the Royal Canadian Legion, North Calgary Branch 264, 1910 – Kensington Road NW, started by the original CPT retirees, had ceased due to a lack of participation.  To paraphrase him, “These are sad times”.  However, if there are other get-togethers in Calgary or other places like Red Deer, please let me know so that this information can be put in the next newsletter for the benefit of the membership.  My name, phone number and email are at the end of this newsletter.

This is a reminder that, since 1982, the Radio/Microwave retirees have been having an annual Christmas get-together in Nisku.  For more information about this particular get-together, contact Fred Erler at (780)-980-3801 for Christmas 2010.  

Also, the bi-weekly, 9:00AM, coffee klatches continue in Edmonton with people meeting at the Yellowhead Motor Inn, corner of 149th Street and Yellowhead Trail, every second Friday.  Give me a call if you want to know when the next one is.  Sadly, the attendance here is slowly starting to dwindle too.

Annual Edmonton Luncheon:

I know that this info has been in previous newsletters but I thought that it would be worthwhile to repeat, given the number that have expressed interest, so that people could mark it down on their calendars for next year (2011).  According to Jean McKenna (nee Stewart), a former CNT employee who had relocated to Whitehorse to work for Norwestel for a number of decades and then returned to Edmonton, this year’s annual Edmonton CNT/CNCP Smorgasbord Luncheon, which was held at the usual NORWOOD LEGION on 82 Street and 112 Avenue on the usual date, the last Friday of May at 11:30AM (this is the day and time that it is held every year), was nothing short of amazing!  This year’s turnout was 63 with a lot of new faces showing up.  Incidentally, this year’s head count beat last year’s by a whopping 50%!  Wouldn’t you just love to see that type of return from your investment?  It sounds like the word has been getting out and people are responding by showing up.  For additional information, contact one of the following founding members who continue to remain actively involved in this annual event:

Jean McKenna ------------ 780-892-2005

Helen Dufresne ------------ 780-955-2980

As a sidebar, it was interesting to find out from Jean McKenna how this get-together came about.  Originally, it started out as a CN “girl’s day out” held at the Sawmill on the south side of the city.  Then, one day, it was discovered that there was a nearby table that had some male CN employees sitting around it.  One thing led to another and today we have what this chance encounter evolved into.

 It’s a lot of fun, EVERYBODY IS WELCOME!  And the perogies are absolutely ultra salubrious!

*******

Allstream Retiree Website
This is a great place to go to get information or to become nostalgic.  All that you need is a computer – yours, your friends’, one at the library, etc. – and Internet access.  Just go to www.allstreamret.ca and start checking out the different, available subjects.  They run the gamut from a listing of the directors (including your regional chairmen) to medical forms to retirement instructions/information to the value of updating your computer’s operating system (that’s if you’re still a technically-oriented person) to Benefits (did you know that being a member gives you deals with car rentals, car purchases, Costco membership, personal/auto insurance and financial packages from RBC?) to pictures from years past to…the choices are too numerous to list all here.  The only time that you will require a User ID and Password is when you try to get somebody’s email address (great feature for communications…oooh, there’s that word again.  You would think that we would know something about that…communications that is).  To get the User ID and Password, simply contact me (contact info is at the end of this column) and I will be more than happy to provide you with it.  Happy Browsing!

General Notes:
· It was sad to note the passing of JOE ANGELL of Sherwood Park, Alberta (just outside of Edmonton) on June 1, 2010.  He was 76 years of age.  Before retiring, he was the senior equipment tech at the Edmonton City Shop responsible for coordinating new customer installs – a role that he was incredibly adept at handling.  Prior to that, he was not only a District Equipment Tech (Rover in CP speak) with responsibilities in Northern Alberta but also one of the original, key, technicians at the Phillips Switching Center at the Edmonton International Airport when it handled key communications for the DOT.   

· Former AOS (Area Operations Supervisor) AL STEPHEN of Edmonton suffered a stroke in June 2010, which affected, to a degree, his right leg, right arm and speech (he can, however, carry on a conversation). He spent time recuperating at the Capital Care Norwood, where he enjoyed the visitors who stopped by and signed the guest book in his room, but has now been transferred to a different facility as of October 22nd. Al is now at:

      

TOUCHMARK AT WEDGEWOOD



Room #116 – 18323 Lessard Road NW



Edmonton, AB   T6M 0A1

To those that haven’t already done so, if you happen to be roaming around, please pop in for couple of minutes and say “Hi. Al would sure appreciate it. 
I found it a great experience to dialogue with our Alberta membership during the early part of fall during the time that was taken to verify/confirm the information that is stored in our database regarding the members’ mailing addresses, phone numbers and email addresses.  A lot of information was gleaned and a lot of information was shared.  Thank You all for taking the time to speak with me!   

*******

I would also ask those that have not already done so, to RENEW their Membership.  The renewal information is at the back of this newsletter usually the last page.  The fee is only $10.00 per year and a lot of members are choosing to send in cheques for $20.00 or $30.00 so that they don’t have to be bothered doing it on an annual basis.  Remember, as an association, we’re only as good as the membership.  Check the mailing label that has your name on it on the front of the envelope that delivers your newsletter.  In the upper right corner of that label is where the expiry date of your membership is shown.  Take a look at the following sample label (it’s mine) to see what one looks like:

                      [image: image2.png]JUNE 30 2011
Casper Lewitski

26 - 22348 Township Road 512
Sherwood Park AB T8C 1H?2





In the above example, the expiry date is June 30 2011.

*******

SENIORS’ INFO: 

To obtain a free copy of the ALBERTA SENIORS PROGRAMS AND SERVICES booklet, please call 1-800-642-3853.  If applying for one of the many services, please keep in mind that the benefit year runs from July 1st of one year to June 30th of the following year.  Just as a heads up, if you’re using “Lifeline” or some other emergency service, and you qualify, you might be able to get this service paid for.  Check with Alberta Seniors.

Cautions for Seniors
· My wife and I have experienced some anomalies with a drug store chain in Alberta that appears to have some challenges direct billing more than one insurance company – remember, we have Alberta Blue Cross for Seniors and Great-West Life.  The disheartening aspect was that the employees were indifferent to this situation and simply told us to manually submit the expenses rather than find someone within their store who understood the system.  This problem, understanding the billing system, is not unique to any one particular pharmacy chain as we’ve experienced this situation with two other chains.  The best thing to do is to check your pharmacy receipt immediately after the transaction – we’ve noticed that, in small print, there will be a printout on the receipt of who paid what (AB = Blue Cross; AS = Assured or Great-West Life; CA = you the customer) – and if there is something amiss, immediately bring this matter to the attention of the Store Manager (not the clerk/pharmacist) for resolution.  If, however, you find that you need to resubmit your prescriptions manually and you need some forms, go to the retiree web site www.allstreamret.ca  for general forms or to www.greatwestlife.com  for personalized ones then just download and print them out. 

With respect to www.greatwestlife.com: If you’ve never used the service before, then you will need to register online.  To do this, you will need your PLAN NUMBER and ID NUMBER.  This info is available on your Great-West Benefit ID Card or on any EXPLANATION OF BENEFITS received from a previous claim and/or claim payment.  Armed with this info, proceed.

· Go to www.greatwestlife.com
· On the left side of the displayed page, under the general heading, “Clients and Plan Members”, look under the sub-heading, “→Secure personalized online service – register or sign in” for “GroupNet for Plan Members”

· Click on “GroupNet for Plan Members”

· On the newly displayed page, you have the option of either signing in if you are currently registered or registering by clicking on “Register now”

· After your selection, follow the instructions

Once you sign in, you will be able to download personalized forms and personalized ID cards (great to have spares if you’re going somewhere) as well as view what has been paid out on your behalf.  Usually, the amount that has not been covered by the insurance company can be submitted at income tax time.  It takes a little bit of time to feel comfortable finding what it is that you want but once you do, it becomes a piece of cake thereafter.  Again, Happy Browsing!

· It’s that time of the year again – winter!  And during cold and slippery days, a senior, somewhere, becomes a statistic attempting to cross a street.  Please remember, when crossing streets, to use controlled crosswalks with lights.  If so equipped, please press the crosswalk button, wait for the lights to turn amber and start blinking before you attempt to navigate across the street.  This becomes even more important if you are using some form of assistance to get around like a cane, walker or wheelchair.  Remember: STAY SAFE!
If you have anything that you would like to see in the newsletter or would like to share some of your personal experiences/photos or if you have any information regarding any pensioner, including yourself (things like address changes, phone number changes, email address changes) please do not hesitate to contact me. 

The beautiful season of Christmas will soon be upon us.  My wife, Gloria, and I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone the merriest of Christmases and a Happy and Healthy New Year. 

Casper Lewitski

Alberta Chairperson

(780)-922-3299

Email: casper@lewitski.com
Pacific

Pensioner Meeting Pacific District October 4, 2010

Our meeting was held at the Holiday Inn, Cypress Room 2889 Hastings St East. Vancouver BC on October 4 2010.

We welcomed all members and thanked them for coming out. We had a good attendance. 
The meeting came to order at 1 pm.
One minute of silence was held for members who passed away in the latter part of 2009 and to date.

Patricia Chappell, Keremeos BC, Lother Weise, Vancouver BC Violet Goolineff, Surrey BC, Alexander Spanos, Surrey BC, Georgia Kraynk, Richmond BC, Gwyneth Davies, Maple Ridge BC Hugh Sharkey, Armstrong BC, Louise Watts, Salt Spring Island BC, David Hueston, Ladysmith BC. 
The  pension fund is doing well, while not quite 100% funded as yet it is moving in the right direction. I mention this because the fund has to be 100% funded before non scheduled pensioners will be considered for COLA (cost of living indexation). Non scheduled Pensioners have not received a cost of living increase since 2007. Scheduled (Unionized) Pensioners are eligible for COLA increases, as it is specified in the Company – Union Agreement. However, in the past year there was no increase as the cost of living percentage increase was not high enough to trigger the COLA clause.
Once again there was a increase in the medical dues, this appears to be due to the increase cost of medication and prescriptions. One thing to keep in mind stay away from blister-paks if offered by your pharmacist, they cost your medical plan considerably more to process.
Renewal payments to The Pensioners’ Association are now to be sent to our new Treasurer, Gerry McCaie, 351 Burrows Hall Blvd, Scarborough on M1B 1H6. 
Members are to note Len Ferguson  has a new e-mail address, lenferg@ bell.net Our heartfelt thanks goes out to our previous treasurer Bob Harrison who is stepping down from the job after many long years of faithful service, Bob will still be involved with the running of the Association but in a lesser capacity. 
Once again if your have any questions regarding the Pensioners Association contact Regional Chairman John Thomas

3938 Hoskins Road, North Vancouver BC V7K2P2 telephone 604-987-9235 or e-mail at j-thomas@telus.net.  John thanks those members who voted for him as a director of the Association for another term.
A special thanks goes to Vivian Yipp who brought the sandwiches and cakes etc, everyone enjoyed them We would like to wish all members a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year

Respectfully Submitted

Gary Candlish

Secretary Pacific District






            In Memoriam
 

We have been notified the following pensioners have passed away:
Alan Leach



Newmarket, Ontario





November 27, 2009

John Hoganson



Berwick, Nova Scotia





August 3, 2010

Claire Charron



Blaineville, Quebec





August 7, 2010

Sharon MacDonald


Debert, Nova Scotia





August 21, 2010

Edra Carmichael



McBride, British Columbia




September 6, 2010

Jean-Paul Monarque


Laval, Quebec






September 21, 2010

Pascal Pellin


              Montreal, Quebec






September 21, 2010

Gabrielle Marie Humphrey

Laval, Quebec






September 25, 2010

Ivy Barr




Winnipeg, Manitoba





September 30, 2010

William Jeffrey



Alliston, Ontario






October 2, 2010

Charles Conley



Riverview, New Brunswick




October 6, 2010 

James Johnson



Cobourg. Ontario






October 7, 2010




               In God’s Care
United Appeal

This year’s Allstream United Way fund raising campaign is underway. Pledge forms and an accompanying letter of explanation were mailed out by Allstream on October 29. If you do not receive yours within a reasonable time after the mailing date, and wish to participate, please notify the company through the employee/pensioner hotline telephone 1 800 276 7630. 

Your donation will automatically flow to the United Way Office in the city in which you live. You can also direct your donation to the registered charity of your choice. There is also a bonus. Responses received by November 30 will be eligible to win a $50.00 Canadian Tire gift certificate.

This is a great chance to do some good in your community and make the Allstream United Way Campaign successful.  We look forward to your support
British Columbia Provincial Health Care Plan
The writeup scheduled for this space, as a followup to the Quebec RAMQ item in the September newsletter, has been deferred, because we do not have complete information on the BC plan. The editor apologizes for the delay, and expectation is the missing detail will be available for presentation in the next newsletter issue.
Newsletter Team

For the past eight years Len Ferguson has been the editor of this newsletter. Len is not so young as he used to be and what was accomplished easily in earlier times is, often, difficult. For this reason he asked for help. Three younger and very capable pensioners stepped forward and offered to assist., they are:

Karen McLeod    3548 Albion Rd, Ottawa ON  K1T 1A1  Telephone 613 260 8999  Email  karen.mcleod@primus.ca
Bob Carmichael  4140 South Gower Dr. Kemptville ON  K0G 1J0   Telephone 623 258 2623   Email  carmabc2002@yahoo.ca
Jon Taylor           2312 Buttonbush Cresc. Mississauga ON  L5L 1C5 Telephone 905 820 2150  Email  jon.taylor@rogers.com
Submissions for this newsletter would be welcomed by any of the above. 
The purpose of establishing a Newsletter Committee is firstly to render assistance to the present editor, (this should also lead to an improved newsletter), and secondly to assure continuity of the newsletter into the future.

Remember the Six Day Week

Prior to 1950 Canadian Non Operating Railway employees work week consisted of six eight hour days. CN Telegraphs and CP Telegraphs were, at that time, the communications arm of the two railways, and were included in the overall negotiations. The trend in commerce and industry was moving in the direction of the 40 hour work week, though a majority of workers still worked either six full eight hour days, or five 8 hour days and a half day (four hours) on the sixth day, which was in most cases, Saturday.

The Joint Negotiating Committee, representing the two major Canadian Railways and several smaller Canadian Railway companies, decided that the 40 hour week, with no reduction in wages, would be a major demand in the 1950 contract negotiations. The railway companies, of course, were not in favour of this change, and after a protracted period of negotiations, the contract talks broke down. This was followed by a strike call from the Unions, which received overwhelming support from the workers. The result was a ten day strike.

We haven’t seen a general Railway strike in many years.. In 1950 the Railways were a prime mover (and to a lesser extent still are). A labour stoppage in the rail sector soon threatened economic paralysis for all of Canada. It was at this point the Federal Government intervened, legislating the rail workers back to work The Government established an Arbitration Board  charged with the responsibility of settling the dispute, and given the powers to impose a settlement.  
The Board of Arbitration agreed with the Union case, and mandated a 40 hour work week in the new contract. This represented a major victory for the Rail Unions. Since the Rail group was a large work force, at that time probably in the area of 75,000 people, the decision led to general acceptance of the shortened work week in other areas. Within a few years the 40 hour week became standard everywhere.

The new contract placed the Rail companies in a difficult position. Existing staffs were not adequate to meet staffing demands, and until new workers could be hired and trained the gap was bridged by overtime. Thus, ironically, many found themselves still working a six day week, with the sixth day on overtime. The situation was only temporary though, and hopefully the added income the overtime day produced, was tucked away for “that rainy day”. 

Just a little bit of history that we thought you might find interesting. There are still a few old timers around who lived through this era, now 60 years in the past. Undoubtedly their recollections are clear.
Numbers Game

If you have been around for a long time, as many of us have, you can probably remember at some point saying to yourself - "if I could earn a hundred bucks a week, I would be all set". Obviously, that was a long time ago, as now a hundred dollars a day, just puts you slightly above the poverty line. You will also recall that your latest pay raise would leave you with a bit of disposable income, until prices rose to the point that you were ready for another increase. This process was repeated over and over. Wages would catch up with prices, only to lag behind prices again, as pricing increased. They call it "inflation" and it has always been with us in one form or another, be it rapid or gradual.

.
I can remember taking a week long motor trip around the perimeter of Lake Ontario in the mid 1960's, with $200 in my pocket. We stayed in motels at Kingston, Ontario, Clayton  New York,  Rochester,  Syracuse, Buffalo and Niagara Falls, Ontario. Upon returning home to Toronto there was money left from the original $200. We avoided the "expensive" $11 per night motels, in every case settling for a more reasonable $7 per night motel accommodation. The motel owners did not seem to mind if we barbequed our 89 cent per pound T Bones on our portable barbeque - as long as we were tidy about it.

On another occasion during this period, we stayed in a beautiful little motel with a nice outdoor pool in Granby, Quebec. The week long accommodation set us back $49. Same routine with the barbeque,  except, breakast and lunch were restaurant meals. A fairly decent restaurant meal would be a little over a dollar.

Periodically there would be a round of "car buying" in the office. Now purchasing a car is a fairly major item, and people generally have to "psych" themselves up with the gathering and studying of  numerous brochures and much chatter before making the leap. In those times you could buy a reasonably equipped Oldsmobile for $3000 and no PST or GST to contend with. You could drive this car around for a year or two, trade it in and with the addition of a thousand dollars, drive away in another new car. 

Housing prices were very different too. A modest home in the Toronto suburbs would be priced in the $20,000 to $25,000 range. I know, as my Centennial Year (1967) project was purchase of a neat little home in Pickering, Ontario for $19,900.( Note -sold the same place in 1991 for $170,000. Purchasing price of the next house was $175,000. Considering realtor commission it cost an additional $15,000 to purchase an equivalent house. We lost money in the transaction, but gained a new location in retirement.)
Now all this is not quite as good as it sounds, since in those earlier times we made a lot less in dollar numbers, but it does serve to illustrate what has happened in the interim. We are  no better off  financially now than we were in those earlier times. As our wages increased prices rose to match the higher wage levels. Another way of looking at this - we were, and still are, playing "catch-up" - trying to match our income to the ever increasing commodity prices. The worker maintains a relatively constant position in the economic scene. Only the numbers go up, wages chasing prices or prices increasing to match income - however you chose to look at it.

The pensioner is particularly vulnerable in this scene. He or she has little leverage to increase income. The pensioner lives on private pension income (if fortunate enough to have a company  pension - many don't), Government pensions (Canada Pension and OAS), plus whatever savings and investments have been accumulated from a lifetime of work.  Government pensions are fully indexed, but one will have difficulty linving on those pensions alone. Some private pensions are fully indexed (mostly in the public sector), but the majority are either only partially indexed, or have no inflation protection at all. Looking at them as an income source, interest rates are dismal, and investing in the markets, has been perilous over the past few years. 

There are real concerns that a majority  of Canadians approaching retirement have not put enough money aside to meet their long term needs in retirement.  Govenments keep talking about pension reform, but it is mostly rhetoric. Admittedly, there has been some action on the part of government which has helped the pensioner, notably Pension Income Splitting and the Tax Free Savings account. However, the promise of a universal and adequate pension plan for all Canadian Retirees, which looked so promising when the Canada Pension Plan came into being in 1967, has yet to be achieved.
thePersonal Insurance 

You will notice an advertising flyer from thePersonal Insurance Company is included in this newsletter. Many Allstream staff members have chosen thePersonal as their insurer and are pleased with the rates, and service rendered. You will recall similar advertising flyers were included in earlier newsletters. Then, as now, thePersonal graced the Allstream Pensioners’ Association treasury with a $500 cheque. This is the third flyer that has appeared, bringing the total sponsorship of our newsletter by thePersonal to $1500. 
Pension Committee Election Results
Norm Czepiela is the successful candidate to Contributory Pension Plan members in the coming term of office. Wayne Boyle will be the representative for the Non Contributory Plan members. Congratulations to both.  Full results are as follows:
Contributory Pension Plan – Retirees’ Representative:
Total number of votes:    689      Number of void votes:    14

Candidate:

Number of Votes:

Norm Czepiela

219


Elected Pensioner Representative

Ted Laramy

119


Alternate Committee Member

John Thomas 

108

Jacques Langlois

  94

Earl Kettle

  73

Richard Golding

  62

Non-Contributory Pension Plan  - Retirees’ Representative

Total number of votes:     140      Number of void votes:      1
Candidate:

Number of Votes:

Wayne Boyle

85


Re-elected Pensioner Representative
Henri Rondeau

35


Alternatve Committee Member
Bruce Fulcher

16

Farouk Elesseily

  3




All candidates thank those who supported them. Elected representatives, Norm Czepiela and Wayne Boyle, will  continue to protect your interests by monitoring the pensions and keeping  the membership fully advised of the funds performance and related matters. 
All Purpose Form

Following is a multi purpose form. For Membership Application or  Membership Renewal. Please fill in the appropriate section and mail to:

                                       Gerry McCaie

                                       351 Burrows Hall Blvd.

                                       Scarborough  ON  M1B 1H6           

Membership dues are $10 per year. (See Note below.)

For Change of Postal address, Email address, or Other Purpose please complete the appropriate section and mail to :



           Salvador Baguio



           53 Nettlecreek Cresc.

                                        Scarborough ON  M1V 4L1

Privacy concerns prevent us from forwarding address changes to Allstream. Such information should be telephoned to the company using the employee/pensioner helpline 1 800 276 7630. 

Note- We still  have numbers of members who are in arrears with their dues. Your “paid up to date” appears on the address label of the envelope which contains this newsletter. If that date is not June 30, 2011 or later, then you are in arrears. Please complete the following form, enclosing $10 for each year that you are in arrears. (For example if the expiry date is June 30, 2010, you are one year in arrears, if the expiry date is June 30, 2009, you are two years in arrears).  If your paid up date is 2011 or later, your dues are paid in advance, and no further payment is necessary until after the expiry date. 
 Surviving spouses of deceased members of the Association are considered Lifetime members and are not required to pay annual membership fees. If your label reads N/A you are a non member and we suggest you consider becoming a member. The membership fee is a modest $10 per year, 

Allstream Pensioners’ Association is a non profit organization dedicated to supporting and furthering the interests of the membership. Staff members are all unpaid volunteers. Membership fees are set at a level to cover operating expenses.

(----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

Allstream Pensioners’ Association

Check Appropriate Box or Boxes

Membership Application  [      ]  Membership Renewal  [      ]  Postal Address Change  [    ]  Email Address Change  [    ]   Other   [    ]

Name_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address___________________________________________________________________________________________________

City______________________________________________Prov.______________________________Postal  Code____________

Telephone_______________________________________ Email  Address_____________________________________________

Spouse______________________________________________________

Other_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Following line for New Members Only (Membership Application)

Year of Retirement _________     Language Preference (For Newsletter Mailing)   English ____     French  ____

For Membership Application or Renewal please include cheque or money order. Membership dues are $10 per year. Cheques or money orders should be made payable to Allstream Pensioners’ Association.
If using the “other” option on this form, please outline details on the reverse side of this page.[image: image3.png]
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